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Greetings,        April 2015 

This was a fairly busy month for us. It began with the Easter school break. During this time we 

always take the bus in for it’s annual checkup. This year was a nightmare. After being stuck in 

Johannesburg for 4 days, I took the bus home only to realize there were immediate problems 

that needed to be checked. We took it to our local mechanic who found all kinds of problems 

with it. Because of the holidays it took awhile to get the needed parts. The bus was basically in 

the shop for the entire 2 ½ week school break. Not only did we not get to have any outings with 

the children, we had to use the car and the truck to get us all to church for Easter. But we 

received the bus back just in time for school to start.  Thankfully Adam had all the computers up 

and running and the children had computer time almost every day, plus we had some visitors 

during the break to come and play games with the children.  

On the last Friday of the school break, we had a mobile clinic bus sponsored by our local 

electric company to come and visit. All the children received a very thorough inspection 

including, eyes, ears, injection updates, etc. None of the children need glasses and all of them 

have good hearing, so no more excuses about not hearing mama. 

 

 

This month was the school’s annual festival. The Fold 

had booth space where we passed out brochures and 

sold a few odds and ends. Our children had been 

saving pocket money for a month, so they had a good 

time as well. 

 

 

Our local social welfare department said they would be back in touch with us about mid May in 

regards to our registration. They are still working on our package. 

Our shipping containers have already been filled up. A company in a nearby town was closing 

shop. They gave us literally “everything”.  It will all be put to good use within the next year. 



 

 

We had two 19 year old young men, George and Archie, who came to help us for five days. We 

gave them a very long list of various cleanup jobs they could do on the property. We were so 

amazed that these two young men managed to get almost the entire list done in five days and 

still had time to play a few games with the children. 

 

On a sad note, the Hayes family has decided to return to the US. They will be greatly missed by 

us and the children. They leave behind great memories and lots of projects that were 

accomplished during their stay. They’ll be leaving on 8 May.  This will leave us very short on 

manpower. Please spread the word. We desperately need more missionaries to join us. We are 

also still looking for teachers to help us. 

Prayer requests:  Our status and approval by the social workers.  Teyani’s eye lesion. Short and 
long term volunteers.  Additional missionaries to meet current needs at The Fold, especially 
teachers. Botzum’s future with The Fold. Protection and stability for The Fold children. Volunteer 
relief so we can go on furlough later this year. 
 
Praises: The local interests in The Fold continue to increase.  Donations.  

God bless,   
Paul and Micky Prince 


